
Local Plan Sub Ctte, 21/4/21 

Thank you Chairman, 

I should declare that although I am a Deputy Cabinet Member for Highways & 
Infrastructure at Essex County Council, I am speaking purely in an individual capacity 
as the Member for Braintree Eastern Division.  

I’ll keep my statement short but, having read the report in detail, I would like to 
commend the council on the proposed response (in para 8), on behalf of the residents 
I currently represent, as previously mentioned.  

With concerned residents surrounding the outskirts of the wider quarry area, in a 
sector from the West, through North to South, I very much believe that the detail in the 
response will adequately satisfy, and reassure, the many concerns of those that I’ve 
spoken to, or have contacted me, over recent months, and the last few years.  

Robert Mitchell 


